MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2015
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, September 8, 2015, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on August 25, 2015 as read.

President Camardelle stated that went to Houma and met with CBI and coordinated with CPRA to continue to add more rocks to the Fifi Island Restoration Project. The total project has money left to add more rocks but not enough to complete the total rock breakwaters to 8 feet above sea level. The contractor gave a price to complete this project and CPRA is working on seeing if they have money to complete the total breakwaters. The breakwater will help with tidal conditions and help break wave action.
The dedication of this project will take place on October 5, 205 at 6:00 p.m. in Grand Isle at the end of Walnut Street. You can see the project from this location.
President Camardelle also stated that Commissioner Besson and President Camardelle will be attending the Lower Mississippi Valley Flood Control Association Annual Breakfast Meeting in Washington DC at the end of September. The commissioners will also be attending the Association of Levee Boards of Louisiana meetings held in New Orleans in December. Attending meetings with other levee boards help with concerns and issues and also help to lobby elected officials that also attend these meetings.
President Camardelle also thanked Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, CPRA, CBI, the Governor’s Office and Staff for working with the levee district when we lobby for more rock breakwaters. Grand Isle is unique because we have to build breakwaters first and then build levees on Grand Isle to help protect the island, people and businesses.  The levee board also works closely with the Town and the Port Commission on dredging projects. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with going on the Lower Mississippi Valley Association Washington DC meeting at the end of September 2015.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee board.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:38 p.m.
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